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SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

September 2, 2015
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:02 PM.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, Tanya Major, and Susan Gattis.  Assistant principals BJ Henry and Dawne Swank were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-11 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the August 4, 2015 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 15-12 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the August 4, 2015 Special Session minutes.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the August financial report and activity budget, dated August 1-31, 2015 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-13 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the July financial report and activity budget.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Update on Senior ACT Scores:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the ACT scores for the March 2015 exam.  EHS ranks above both the State and National average with a composite score of 21.8.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Information on IT Academy – Susan Ryan:  Ms. Ryan talked to the Council about the IT (Information Technology) Academy.  A Perkins Reserve Fund Grant of $25,000 will be used to implement this new program.  The goal of implementing any new career pathway is to be of interest to students and to keep them engaged.  IT is felt to be such a program.  This new pathway will be implemented in the 2016-2017 school year.  
B. Closing the Gap Information – BJ Henry:  Ms. Henry explained that the plan is based on CSIP and must be completed by October 1st of each year.  Goals for closing the gap are state required, but the strategies used to achieve those goals are decided by each school.  Our plan will include detailing the positive steps we are taking as a school to close the gap.  These steps include: the after school program, communication between EHS and parents, grab ‘n go breakfast, CCR with targeted interventions, year-long classes, PBIS, expansion of clubs and activities, transition coordinator, and the attendance policy.  
C. PD Plan for September 8th:  Mr. Smallwood shared with the Council the schedule of activities planned for this professional development day.  These activities include Active Shooter training for new teachers, a follow-up training exercise for those teachers who attended Active Shooter training last year, PLC meetings to focus on Common Assessments, and math and science teachers will meet to work on standards.  
D. Fall Testing Dates – September 15th and 16th: Mr. Smallwood shared the following testing date information with the Council.  
1. Freshmen – ITBS

2. Sophomores – PLAN 

3. Juniors – Practice ACT

4. Seniors – ASVAB

E. EHS After School Program: Mr. Smallwood discussed the After School program with the Council.  He explained that this program is made available to our students who need to work on credit retrieval, receive homework help and/or tutoring, group project work, computer use, and for test/quiz make-up.  The program runs from 3:00 to 4:15 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Bus transportation is provided for students on Thursdays.  
F. Student Council Carnival – September 11th:  The carnival will be held prior to the football game on Friday, September 11th.  This will be the 3rd year that the EHS Student Council has hosted this event.  
G. EHS Athletic Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony @ Pritchard Community Center – September 12th.  Mr. Smallwood shared this date with the Council.  
H. Football Homecoming – September 18th: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the parade would begin at 4:00 p.m. with the Homecoming Queen ceremony to take place at halftime of the football game, which starts at 7:30 p.m. 
I. Belle of Louisville – September 19th:  Mr. Smallwood shared this date with the Council.    
J. Tradition of Excellence Alumni Award Ceremony @ EHS – September 19th: Mr. Smallwood shared information concerning the ceremony.

K. Fall Break – October 5-9, 2015: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of these dates.  
L. PSAT Test Information – October 14th: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that the PSAT would be taking place on Wednesday, October 14th.  
V. PERSONNEL:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council of the following:
A. School Resource Officer – Tim Cleary, retired Elizabethtown Police Department Officer, has been hired for this position.  Due to State retirement stipulations, Officer Cleary will not be able to begin until November 1, 2015.  However, the EPD will provide an officer to act in this capacity until Officer Cleary is able to start. 
B. Head Track Coach – three applications have been submitted and a decision will be forthcoming.  
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for October 14, 2015.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-14 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:31 p.m.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
